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GOVERNMENT OF ASSAM

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF HIGHER EDUCATION, ASSAM
KAHILIPARA::::::::::::::::::::::::GUWAHATI
NOTICE

It has come to the notice of the Directorate that many UG applicants are facing
difficulties as they have not applied to the Assam Higher Education admission portal
and have instead applied only in the institutional portal. It was already notified earlier
that UG admissions will be done through the Assam Higher Education admission
portal, but colleges have simultaneously processed admission in their respective
institutional portal creating confusion amongst the applicants. Due to this the
applicants instead of applying to the Samarth portal have applied to the institutional
portals for UG admissions.

In this regard the higher education institutions are hereby asked to refrain from
taking applications or simultaneously run their institutional portal henceforth for UG
admission purposes.

In the larger interest of the student community, compliance is sought in this

regard.
Sd/- Dharma Kanta Mili, ACS
Director of Higher Education, Assam
Kahilipara, Guwahati-19
Memo No. DHE/NEP-2020/2022/50 Dated Kahilipara, the 11t July, 2023

Copy for information to:-
1. The Secretary, Govt. of Assam, Higher Education Department, Assam, Dispur, Guwhati-
06 for kind information.
2. The P.S. to Addl. Chief Secretary to the Govt. of Assam, Higher Education Department,
Dispur, Guwahati-6.
3. To Registrar/Principal, all concerned Universities/ Colleges of Assam,
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Director of Higher Education, Assam
Kahilipara, Guwahati-19



